
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 25 OCTOBER 2007 


IOS.93/07
CONNECT 2 – MAJOR CYCLE ROUTE IMPROVEMENTS (CURROCK TO KINGMOOR)

The Director of Community Services (Mr Battersby) submitted report CS.81/07 on the outcome of a feasibility study commissioned to develop a cycle route between Currock and Kingmoor.

The development of cycle and pedestrian routes through river and green corridors had been a key outcome of the Carlisle Renaissance Movement Strategy adopted by all partners.  

Mr Battersby then presented the outcome of the feasibility study, together with some indicative cost estimates and potential funding sources.   He added however that there were a number of aspects regarding funding which were presently outstanding, but it was felt that before those matters could be addressed the line of the cycle route should be agreed.  A key element of the route would be the need for a river crossing over the Eden.    Should the Executive support the indicative route and associated links, those would need to be forwarded to the County Council Local Committee for consideration and funding streams would need to be explored in more detail.

Members’ attention was further drawn to the comments of the Director of Legal and Democratic Services on the proposal.  He noted that there were indicative costs of £2.162m which could be partially met by potential bids for grants, but it would be important to see the level of funding which was approved in grants and the conditions which might be attached to any approval.  It would also be important to ensure that all other elements of funding were in place.

The Executive had on 22 October 2007 considered the matter and decided (EX.250/07): 

“(1) The Executive notes the suggested cycle route network as set out in report CS.77/07 and refers this to the Highways Working Group/Carlisle Local Committee for discussion.

(2) That the report also be referred to the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 25 October 2007 for comments.

(3) That the Director of Community Services and relevant Officers explore potential external funding options and present a further report to a future meeting of the Executive.”

Mr Battersby then responded to questions, commenting that a consultant had been commissioned to look at the feasibility of the proposed cycle route and he was not aware of any major land acquisition issues in respect thereof.

RESOLVED – That the Executive be advised that the Committee was supportive of the proposed cycle route between Currock and Kingmoor as detailed within report CS.77/07.







